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First Nations and Inuit Health Branch, Alberta Region 
Suite 730, 9700 Jasper Avenue  
Edmonton, Alberta  T5J 4C3 
 
 
July 17, 2020 

  
Alex Bolton, Chair, Joint Panel Review 
Grassy Mountain Coal Project 
c/o Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency 
160 Elgin Street, 22nd Floor, Place Bell Canada 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0H3 

 
Dear Mr. Bolton, 

 
I am writing in response to your correspondence dated June 29, 2020 regarding the public 
hearing for the Grassy Mountain Coal Project. After conferring with both National and Regional 
colleagues across the department I can confirm that Indigenous Services Canada, Alberta 
Region does not intend to participate in the public hearing for the Grassy Mountain Coal Project.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

Rhonda Laboucan 
Regional Executive Officer 
First Nations and Inuit Health Branch, Alberta Region 
Indigenous Services Canada, Alberta Region 
 
Cc:      Jamie Brown, Regional Director General, Regional Operations, Indigenous Services 

Canada, Alberta Region 
Jennifer Mercer, Director, Environmental Public Health Division, First Nations Inuit Health 
Branch, Indigenous Services Canada 
Robert Drummond, Senior Counsel, Department of Justice Canada  
Martin Ignasiak, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP  
Mike Bartlett, Senior Project Manager, Millennium EMS Solutions Ltd. 
 

 

Shawn Grono for:

<Signature removed>




